
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SALEM TOWNSHIP BOARD MINUTES 
November 13, 2007 

 
Jim Pitsch called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Jim Pitsch reminded us to remember all our 
veterans. 
Board members present: Pitsch, Brower, Mays, Parmelee, Sebright 
Board members absent: none 
Minutes from October 9, 2007 were approved as submitted by the consent of the board. 
Bills for November were approved as submitted by the consent of the board. 
 
County Commissioner Paul Van Eck could not be here tonight. 
Mr. Jeff Farnsworth was present to announce his candidacy for State Representative in 
our district and gave a presentation. Allegan Co. Road Commissioner, Bob Kaarlie was 
present with an update. 
 
Comments and or reports from the Department of:  Sheriff, Zoning, Planning, Fire, and 
Ambulance. 
 
Old Business: 
Russ Lameris will be attending the first meeting of Hamilton Recreation on November 19, 
2007. 
 
New Business: 

1. Matt De Boer was given recognition for working to complete his Citizenship 
Badge for Cadets. 

2. Don Sebright moved and Betty Brower seconded to approve the 2008 Meeting 
Dates. Motion carried. 

3. Don Sebright moved and Brenda Mays seconded to continue with the purchase 
of a new police car with no payments until July 2008, supplying specifications to 
all three townships. Motion carried. 

4. Brenda Mays moved and Don Sebright seconded to adopt Poverty Exemption 
Guidelines and Resolution. Motion carried. 

5. Brenda Mays moved and Betty Brower seconded to purchase one Accu-vote 
Tabulator and two memory cards for $1880. Motion carried. 

 
 



6. Earl Parmelee moved and Brenda Mays seconded to approve Road Commission 
Engineering Study work orders on the following streets: 143rd Ave. east of 30thSt. 
(1/2 mile), 28th St. north of 142nd Ave.(1/2 mile), 34th St. between 142nd and 
144th Avenues, and 138th Ave. between 34th St. and 36th Streets. Motion carried 

7. Don Sebright moved and Earl Parmelee seconded to postpone Salem Township 
Assessing Issues until the Assessor is back in town and set up a special meeting 
at that time. Motion carried. 

8. Earl Parmelee moved and Don Sebright moved to postpone Dave Lemeris’ tire 
issue until the December board meeting. Motion carried. 

 
Public comments were taken. 
Don Sebright moved and Betty Brower seconded to adjourn until December 11, 2007. 
Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 
 
 
Betty Brower, Clerk 
 


